American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Minutes of the Emergency Meeting held January 24, 2007

The President, Jim Jirak, called an emergency meeting by conference telephone call on January 24, 2007, at 8:30 P.M. to discuss the resignation of the Treasurer, Sally Baird. Sally was temporarily moving out of town for family reasons. All Board members were present. 

Since a notice from the IRS had been received, it was imperative to replace Sally Baird immediately, Howard Compton was asked to fill the position until the next election. He complied with the proviso that he would have the Board’s permission to consult with a Certified Public Accountant re: the IRS notice. It was moved, seconded and passed to give this authority to Howard Compton. He is also authorized to collect and collate any and all records needed to file the appropriate IRS forms. 

Bill Orester reminded the Board that the By-Laws required that 60% of the State Board should be visually impaired. To solve this problem, Richard Smart, the Chapter Representative from Hastings, resigned his position on the Board and in his capacity as Hastings Chapter President, appointed Don Pohlmann to fill the unexpired term thus filling the requirements of the By-Laws. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:28 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley C. Allen, Secretary

